
 
 
 

MEMBER’S RESOLUTION 
 

Date:  SEPTEMBER 17, 2013 – COUNCIL 

Title:  RENAMING HIGHWAY 7 TO “INTERNATIONAL DRIVE” 

Submitted by: Hon. Maurizio Bevilacqua, Mayor 

 

 
Whereas the Council of the Regional Municipality of York has pending before it a recommendation to 
rename Highway 7 along its full extent within York Region to “International Drive”; and 
 
Whereas Regional Council, at its meeting of June 27, 2013, adopted the recommendation of the 
Regional Transportation Services Committee to defer consideration of the recommendation until October 
to allow for circulation of the proposed name to the Councils of the City of Markham, the Town of 
Richmond Hill and the City of Vaughan for them to provide their position on the matter, which could 
include additional names to be considered; and 
 
Whereas the Council of the City of Markham on June 17, 2013 resolved that the Region of York be 
advised that the City of Markham recommends that the name of Highway 7 remain unchanged; and 
 
Whereas the Council of Town of Richmond Hill has not as yet considered its position on the matter; and 
 
Whereas the Regional Clerk has requested Council’s position on the matter by September 20, 2013, 
 
It Is therefore recommended that  
 
1.  The Regional Municipality of York be advised that the Council of the City of Vaughan supports a 
deferral of consideration of the renaming of Highway 7 along its full extent within York Region until 
November, 2013 to permit further consideration by the City of Vaughan of potential names for the 
roadway. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Hon. Maurizio Bevilacqua, Mayor 
 
 
 
Attachment 
Clause No. 7 of Report No. 6 of the Transportation Services Committee, adopted by Regional Council on 
June 27, 2013.  




















